
 

Rotary Club of Canterbury 

Minutes of the Fund Raising Committee held on 24
th

 March 2016 

Attendance: Mark Rosen (Chairman), Caroline Lees, Steven Thompson, Simon 

Edridge, Brian Dobinson 

 

Apologies: Robert Yonge, Martin Ward, Tim Brett, Deborah Connolly, Wendy Jones, 

Sharon Jordan, Gill Dixon, 
 

1.  Minutes of meeting held on 18
th
 January 2016. Approved  

 

2. Matters arising: None  

 

3. Duck Race 18th September 2016. ST reported that Serco confirmed that the Westgate 

Gardens were free on the 18th September. ST therefore has submitted to Serco the 

application, risk assessment and £24 fee for the duck race. ST also mentioned that there 

is no point sending the liability insurance certificate to Serco as it will be out of date at 

the time of the event. We will have to follow that up in June once the policy has been 

renewed. Once they have the insurance we will have to secure there official permission. 

ST has offered to approach the Kent Reliance BS about sponsoring the cash prizes. SE 

offered to print off posters and leaflets. BD offered to ask Club Treasurer if we can get 

Gift Aid for ducks bought by Club members. The committee asked the sub committee 

can we sell more ducks at street collections? 

 

4. WISHING WELL report; It was agreed at this meeting to remove this item from the 

agenda until the wishing well has been bought and there is a place to put the well. 

 

5. Black Tie Boxing Night 12
th
 November 2016. MR reported that Peter Hermitage has 

signed the contract and given Westgate Hall a cheque from the Club for the deposit. SE 

offered to contact boxing club manager to make posters and leaflets. ST offered to be 

Treasurer. MR to arrange a boxing sub committee meeting in April.  

 

A.O.B. 

   

Date of Next Meeting: TBA 
 


